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Newsletter   

Edition 6— 22nd April 2021 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

welcome back! 

 

I hope everyone had a lovely Easter and that the 

children enjoyed the beautiful weather of the school 

holidays. It was terrific to see the children bounce 

back through the gates this morning with beaming 

smiles on their faces, obviously glad to be back. I 

enjoyed a visit to all of the classrooms and seeing 

how beautifully everyone has settled back in. Well 

done everyone! 

Term 2 is usually one of our busiest terms with 

camps, excursions, incursions and all of the 

wonderful activities that happen in our classrooms 

every day. Some of these may still be impacted 

slightly by Covid restrictions but hopefully these will 

lift further as the term progresses. We are happy to 

be able to wish our year 5 students all the best for 

this week when they head off to Camp Rumbug on 

Wednesday. After only one camp taking place in 

2020 we are happy to be able to say that all of our 

children in years 3-6 will have an opportunity to go on 

camp this year.  We hope to be able to gradually 

offer further extra curricula activities as the year 

continues and restrictions lift further. 

 

Annual report 

 

All schools prepare an Annual Report to inform 
parents and the wider school community of the 
school's successes, activities and achievements 
throughout the year. Our 2020 Annual report is 
available for viewing on our website at 
www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au.  
 
These results help us to celebrate our successes and 
guide future improvement initiatives. It is important to 
note that due to the lockdowns during 2020 students 
across the state did not do Naplan which significantly 
reduces the information available on this report. We 
are still, however, happy to celebrate the results that 
show we are doing extremely well in most areas.  
 
 
 

 Enrolment process / school tours  

This week we had our first school tour for potential 
new preps and their parents for 2022. If you know of 
interested prep parents for 2022 please encourage 
them to ring the office to book a tour. For parents 
with prep siblings starting in 2022, we encourage you 
to enrol your children early in the term  to give us an 
early indication of our enrolments for the new year. 

Enrolment forms are now available from our office. 

Anzac day  

With the easing of restrictions, we are pleased to 

announce that there will still be a Tyabb 

Commemorative Dawn Service this 

year at the war memorial at 5.50am. 

The memorial is located at Tyabb 

Central Recreation Reserve on the 

corner of Mornington Tyabb Rd and 

Frankston Flinders Rd. There will be 

a few changes due to restrictions with a larger area 

being used, spilling onto the oval if necessary so that 

social distancing requirements of 1.5 metres are met 

between individuals [unless you are a same household 

group] and between individuals and groups. 

COVID rules are still in place and those not feeling well 

or exhibiting symptoms should not attend. Whilst masks 

are not mandatory it is strongly recommended to wear 

one especially if large numbers attend and people are 

not able to socially distance.  Shaking hands, hugging 

and kissing as a greeting is discouraged under the 

DHHS COVID guidelines. People attending will be 

required to sign in using the QR code. 1st. Tyabb scouts 

along with Somerville/Tyabb Rotary will again be 

supplying limited shelter, cooking a breakfast and 

asking for a gold coin donation.  

We look forward to seeing you at the Tyabb Service.  

Please note that Tyabb Primary School will only 

officially participate in the Tyabb service this year. 

We were unsure whether the Hastings service and 

march would take place.  

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Environment centre revamp 

 

During the holidays Mrs Bartlett and the Hardy 
family spent a couple of days helping out in the 
garden. Many thanks to Zac, Liam, Jacob, 
Katie and Sam. What an amazing 
transformation! We look forward to putting the 
environment centre to good use by planting 
vegies and getting ready for a new chook shed 
and new fencing. 
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11th—13th May 2021 

NAPLAN Testing for year 3 and 5 student will take place during week 4 on Tuesday 11th May until Thursday 13th May. 

NAPLAN did not take place  in 2020 due to the Covid pandemic and in 2019 students completed their tests online. This 

year all students will be completing these mandated tests on paper. 

It is important to note that this is just one test that provides schools and parents with a snapshot of a student’s ability and 
performance on a particular day at a particular time. If you are concerned about your child’s academic progress and 

would like more detailed, diagnostic information about your child, please make an appointment with their teacher.  

Please ensure  that your child arrives on time to school during the NAPLAN testing time. Opportunities for catch  up    

testing will be available but only on Friday 14th May. 

 

TESTS TO TAKE PLACE 

Tuesday 11th May—Literacy 

Language conventions—to be conducted between 9:00am and 10:30am 

Writing—to be conducted between 11:20am and 12:20pm 

Wednesday 12th May—Literacy 

Reading— to be conducted between 9:00am and 10:30am 

Thursday 13th May—Numeracy 

to be conducted between 9:00am and 10:30am 

Friday 14th May 

Catch up  tests for students who were absent during the week. 

Parents of students in grade 3 and 5 will receive a letter with more in depth information regarding NAPLAN. This will be 

sent home early next week.  

 

If you have any questions, please speak to your classroom teacher or see our Assistant Principal, Kris Grinsted.  

Curriculum Corner 
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                                                                               Classroom Capers 

 Grade 1A have been very excited to be back 

 at school in term two. Over the next couple 

 of weeks, we will be learning about            

 addition. We are learning about all of the 

 different words we can use for addition.  

  

  

We have enjoyed learning about the friends of ten  

strategy. It is helping us to solve addition problems!  
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What’s Happening  

Term 2 

Term 2  

Wednesday  21st - 23rd April Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 

Sunday 25th April ANZAC Day 

Wednesday 28th April School Photos 

Thursday 29th April Grades 3 - 6 House Cross Country  

Saturday 1st May Hats Off Day 

Thursday 6th May Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 7th May Mother’s Day Stall - Extra Presents 

Sunday 9th May Mother’s Day 

Tuesday 11th - 13th May NAPLAN for Grades 3 & 5 

Thursday 13th May Crib Point District Cross Country - Selected Students 

Friday 28th May Curriculum Day  - Pupil Free 

Tuesday 1st June Southern Peninsula Division Cross Country - Selected Students 

ANZAC DAY 

We are selling ANZAC Day merchandise at the school. We have 

pens, badges, wrist bands and bag tags. Prices range from $1 - $5. 

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE IN YOUR DIARY 

PUPIL FREE DAY—Curriculum Day—Friday 28th May 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCE DATE Friday 16th July 

( students only attend for their 20 minute student led conference) 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Wednesday 28th April 

More information on following page 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_vqaptvfYAhXIbbwKHVNXCqsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsmcm.edu.ph%2Fnews-and-events%2F2017%2F02%2Ffoundation-week-reminders%2F&psig=AOvVaw1ABWER7V2eeKv6iETh7Gb4&ust
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April 
PREP 
Brody 
Mason 
Aiden 
Oliver 
Jarvis 

Audrey 
GRADE ONE 

Jhai 
Keaton 
Lochlan 
Oliver 

Isabelle 
Willow 

GRADE TWO 

 Harper 
Amalie  

GRADE THREE 
Harper 

Vance 
Amelia 
Noah 
Lexi  

Griffin  
Arthur 

GRADE FOUR 
Juliette 
Ellora 

Heidi 
Maddie 

Taj 
GRADE FIVE 

Jessica 

Indiana 

Thomas 
Evie  

GRADE SIX 

Byron 

Jessica  
  

If we miss your child’s birthday please let us 
know 

School Photos 2021  

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken at 

Tyabb Primary School by Arthur Reed Photos on Wednesday April 

28th, 2021. 

There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo 

day so families can register online to view images when they   

become available in the webshop.  

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your 

child’s personalised flyer once you receive it and remember to 

add the codes for all your children attending this school. 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again 

this year using your child’s 2021 image code to link their images 

for the current year with your contact details. 

When images are ready to view and in the webshop, all parents 

who have registered will be notified by SMS and email. 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2021 images 

are online to view before making your purchase.   
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Community News 


